
2007  : Scouts Centenary

The Scout Movement celebrated its 100th anniversary in May 2007, and this was marked 
by a special centenary camp at Kirkdale Port near Gatehouse.
Scouts of all ages from all over Galloway attended the special camp where a wide variety 
of activities were organised.
There was a museum containing a selection of uniforms from past years and also 
memorabilia from the 50 year celebrations half a century ago.
The older scouts spent most of Saturday on a hike in the hills, taking part in various
challenges.
One of the challenges was to find and recover an injured walker, with local members of 
the mountain rescue service providing the equipment and tuition necessary.
There was also pony trekking, a climbing wall, and special “tattoos”.
Kenny Owen was in charge of the weekend’s catering and his main challenge was 
organising the Centenary Banquet which saw everyone present sit around a giant table.

Using the climbing wall.

Ready for dodgeball action



Nigel Scott, Christine Meldrum, 

Alan Sidaway, & John McCulloch 

show off their campfire blankets

Pony trekking at Kirkclaugh Equestrian Centre

SHQ Commissioner Andrew Sharkey, Scottish Chief Commissioner 

Angela Lyall, SHQ Commissioner John Hawthorn, Camp Chief Nigel 

Scott,  Area Chairman Drew Low, and  Area Commissioner Alan 

Whiteside.


